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Alicia Ferguson

Subject: RE: Citizens' Assembly - Moving Forward...

From: Shellie Gudgeon   
Sent: March 4, 2019 6:32 AM 
To: Chris Coates <ccoates@victoria.ca>; angila.bains@saanich.ca 
Subject: Fwd: Citizens' Assembly ‐ Moving Forward... 

 
Good Morning Chris and Angila, 
 
I am the Chair of Amalgamation Yes and as you are certainly aware, our group is keenly interested in the 
Citizens' Assembly process. 
Is there a mechanism whereby we can be notified of upcoming meetings of your respective Council 
Subcommittees? 
 
Thank you for your consideration of our request, 
 
Shellie 
 
Shellie Gudgeon 
 
p: (250) 532-0005 
e: shellie@shelliegudgeon.com 
w: www.shelliegudgeon.com 
t:   @shelliegudgeon 
 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Shellie Gudgeon   
Date: Mon, Mar 4, 2019 at 6:21 AM 
Subject: Citizens' Assembly - Moving Forward... 
To: Lisa Helps <lhelps@victoria.ca>, Fred Haynes <fred.haynes@saanich.ca>, <gyoung@victoria.ca>, Jeremy 
Loveday (Councillor) <jloveday@victoria.ca>, Ben Isitt (Councillor) <BIsitt@victoria.ca>, Judy Brownoff 
<Judy.Brownoff@saanich.ca>, <rebecca.mersereau@saanich.ca>, Colin Plant <Colin.Plant@saanich.ca> 
Cc: Jocelyn Jenkyns <jjenkyns@victoria.ca>, <paul.thorkelsson@saanich.ca>, Councillors 
<councillors@victoria.ca>, council@saanich.ca <council@saanich.ca> 
 

Good Day Citizens’ Assembly Sub-Committee Members, 
 
The Board of Amalgamation Yes would like to convey our thanks to you, the City of Victoria, and the 
District of Saanich, for your recent actions relating to convening a Citizens’ Assembly   
to explore the costs, benefits and disadvantages of the amalgamation between the District of 
Saanich and the City of Victoria. 
 
In addition to the Citizens’ Assembly process materials from the Duncan/North Cowichan experience 
we suggest other useful sources: 
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MASS LBP website has exhaustive information on a deliberative democratic processes and offers a 
free publication “How To Run A Civic Lottery” 
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/55af0533e4b04fd6bca65bc8/t/5aafb4b66d2a7312c182b69d/1
521464506233/Lotto_Paper_v1.1.2.pdf 
 
The Citizens’ Assembly on Electoral Reform (2005 ) published an 8pg report “Appendix  1- 
Consultants Term of Reference” 
https://www.leg.bc.ca/parliamentary-business/committees/37thParliament-5thSession-citizen   
  
These references provide ideas on the rationale and methodology for the Citizens’ Assembly 
process.    
  
We look forward to witnessing the progress of this critically important process. 
 
Sincerely, on behalf of the Amalgamation Yes Board, 
Shellie Gudgeon 
 
Cc 
Victoria City Council 
Saanich Council 
Paul Thorkelsson 
Jocelyn Jenkins 
 
Shellie Gudgeon 
 
p: (250) 532-0005 
e: shellie@shelliegudgeon.com 
w: www.shelliegudgeon.com 
t:   @shelliegudgeon 


